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INFORMATION: ​On March 25, 2020, the Chancellor’s Office (CO) issued a new emergency 
pay directive that requires implementation of emergency pay for CSUEU and Teamsters 2010 
members, retroactive to Mach 20, 2020. 
 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY ISSUE(S): 
With the rapidly changing circumstances regarding coronavirus and the Governor’s “stay at home” 
directive, the CO has announced the implementation of emergency pay for CSUEU and Teamsters 2010, 
retroactive to March 20, 2020. The CO is currently preparing a technical letter to provide guidance to 
campuses on the implementation of this emergency pay, and the technical letter will be sent to campus 
AVPs for HR and Faculty Affairs as well as payroll managers once complete. 
 
The CO has also shared examples of the criteria CSU campuses are using to determine the duties that 
must still be performed during a time of emergency, which helps instruct which classification of employees 
are required to report to work. Examples provided include: 
 

1. The health, welfare, and safety of community members who remain on campus 
2. Critical information technology services and security 
3. Building or property safety, security, or integrity 
4. Research animals, specimens, or equipment support 
5. Operation of critical infrastructure (power, water, heat, roads, etc.); or, 
6. Critical business, contractual, or legal obligations. 

 
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION: ​March 25, 2020 Memorandum from Evelyn Nazario, 
Vice Chancellor Human Resources, “Emergency Pay for CSUEU, IUOE, and Teamsters 2010.” 
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